

## **PSSA Executive Committee Meeting Minutes for 10/24-16**

**Attendance:** Lisa Osborn, Jessica Seymore, Linda Andrews, Boni Culp, Shirley Heston, Tereasa Thacker-Swanson, Linda Johnson, Becky Ackley, Linda Katchmar, Gina Gillenwater, and Joie Moore

Meeting called to order at 4:46p.

October minutes approved by Lisa and 2nd by Shirley.

### **Old Business:**

Jessica did apply for the laptop grant with OEA and she got it. Motion was made to have the Secretary take possession of it. Motion was made by Linda and 2nd by Lisa.

Appreciation Dinner

- ★ Nov. 14
- ★ Anyone that is a dues paying member may attend
- ★ Register online at [www.centraloanea.org](http://www.centraloanea.org)
  - Great networking opportunity
  - Car pool to make it easier for all

### **New Business:**

- ★ Three Office Assistants were approved to work longer hours.
  - Not sure why they were choose
  - 6 hour to 6.5 hours
  - Why just these 3?
- ★ Health Assistants
  - Was by need of medical in the building
- ★ Labor Management Meeting will be November 3, 2016
  - Jessica, Cheryl, and Boni will be attending
  - Topics we are bringing up are
    - Duty Aides
      - High School
      - Used in different a different capacity than in the past
      - Study Hall with Teacher of Record-listed
        - Parents are addressing them
        - Val said Parapros/Duty Aides could not contact parents
        - One aide is watching 46 kids at one time in the media center

- Electronic Purchase Discount
  - Can Support Staff participate in this?
- Bargaining Year
  - Timeline
  - Team together and meet at least once a month
    - Want to get started in November
    - To have our things together before we meet first with them
    - Sara suggested we have 8-10 priorities to focus on
- ELL Aide at Elementary level
  - Native Spanish Parapro?
  - What will happen to the current parapro?

Upcoming for November meeting:

1. We will be getting the Bargaining team together
  - a. At least one from each classification
    - i. 6 people plus Sara
  - b. Classification Meeting with Sara
    - i. Goal is to get more people involved and see the necessity
    - ii. Surveys-- Electronic? Or Paper?
    - iii. Survey out by....January 1

Meeting called at 5:35 first by Shirley and Becky 2nd it.

Thank you for all that brought cookies and stayed after to help with our Appreciation project. We had a great time!